\ BARNETBY-LE-WOLD PARISH
COUNCIL

The Clerk for the meeting: Rachael Reddin
Tel: 07738 960456 email clerk@barnetby-le-woldpc.org.uk

Minutes of the Monthly meeting of Barnetby-le-Wold Parish Council held at 6.15pm Monday 20 November
2017 at the St Barnabas Church Hall Barnetby.

Present: Clirs D Wells, M Wilson, T Lawson MBE, K Beacroft, K Yeates, M Swallow

Ward Councillor Present: Clir N Sherwood, Clir C Sherwood

In attendance: 24 Members of Public.

Public Participation — Wendy Broughton handed in 23 letters of support for the Equestrian Signage in the
village. This was passed to the Clerk.

A public consultation was held in relation to the proposal for a one way street on South Street, in which 23

Members of the public spoke. The consultation summary will be available as appendix to these minutes.

The meeting was opened by Clir Wells (Vice Chair) at 6:46pm

1711/001 Apologies for Absence
Clir McKenzie-Brown

1711/002  Declarations of interest (existence & nature) with regards to items on the
Agenda.

Clir D Wells —1711/013 item a) and any items relating to North Lincolnshire Council - Pl
Clir T Lawson MBE 1711/013 items b & ¢ — PI

Clir T Lawson MBE 1711/011 item a PPi

1711/003  Ward Councillor’s report

Ward Clirs advised that the consultation summary should be sent to NLC Highway
who will take account of the comments raised

Clir Lawson wished to raise his concerns with the Ward Cllrs, over the fire evauation
procedure witness at a recent event at the Baths Hall Venue Scunthorpe

On Friday 17 November 2016 Leslie, my wife, and | went to see Lulu - All about the Music at
the above venue; our seats being B21 and B22 in the Balcony (Right Area). During the
interval announcements were repeated - "we have to evacuate the building through no fault
of our own go to your nearest Fire Exit". Bleep Bleep.

With many other people from the Balcony audience we did as instructed and endeavoured to
make our way to nearest Fire Exit sign. Having passed through the first doorway, we saw
the second Fire Exit sign on the left and we, as did others, turned towards this Fire Exit sign.
However, a female member of Staff shouted out "you cannot go that way as that Fire Exit
door is locked" and redirected everyone in the opposite direction. On questioning why this
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second Fire Exit door was locked she stated that she didn't know and had no key for it. This
obviously caused great concern to people some of whom were getting very upset about that
nearest Fire Door being locked. At the third set of Fire Exit doors another female member of
Staff was found to be holding one half of the Fire Exit double doors closed stating that
everyone had to go through the one door left open. This obviously showed down the
evacuation. Everyone from both sides of the Balcony had to walk down the same main
staircase at least two abreast which, because of the amount of people, was a slow
procedure.  On arrival at the Main doors we had difficulty in getting safely down the steps
as people were congregating on the steps and pavement. There did not appear to be
anyone advising people where to Muster and there did not appear to be any Muster signs for
people to read. When we exited the Main doors we were shocked to discover that the invalid
slope on the left-hand side of the Hall was still blocked off - allowing no-one to leave by that
exit. There was approximately 1000 people huddied on the steps and within 10 metres of the
large glass doors and windows. If there had been a bomb explosion inside the Hall
casualties could have been extremely high. The evacuation certainly took a lengthy time
and, in my opinion, was not helped by the obvious lack of emergency training displayed by
members of Staff.

| rang and informed the Leader of the Council who thanked me for the information, making
our way home rather than congregate on or near the steps to the Hall in the cold, possibly
impeding emergency services. | did see individuals being allowed to return and retrieve
items from their seats.

1711/004  Approval of Full Parish Council meeting minutes held on 16 October 2017
Minutes from 16 October were approved as true record.
1711/006  Co-Option — R Ibbotson

Roy Ibbotson was co-opted into the Parish council papers signed and Clir Ibbotson joined the
meeting at 6.51pm

1711/006  Chair’s report
The following statement was read aloud by clerk in the absence of Chair Clir McKenzie
Brown:

BARNETBY PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 20 NOV 2017

With reports of vandalism to the fence surrounding the under fives play area, | have been and
viewed the CCTV footage. At this time appropriate steps are been taken to bring the culprits
to the correct authorities.

With regard to the CCTV, | feel that the increase in hard storage is pressing and believe the
matter is in hand

| was honoured to take part in the Remembrance Day parade, and was very impressed with
the turn out of the local Air Training Corps, and marshals for the road closure. | must
personally thank Clir Wells for his organisational efforts which insured a well run parade.

| must also apologies to the Britain in Bloom committee for not attending, this was due to a
diary error.
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1711/007  Clerk’s report - RESOLVED to Approved
1711/008  Salt Bins — Clir Lawson MBE

Clir Lawson wished for confirmation of Salt Bin Locations
Clirs Wells confirmed the following sites: Bakers Close, Walkers Close, West Street, Railway
Street, Kings Road, South Street, Silver Street, Woodland View and St Barnabas Road.

1711/009  South Street One Way Proposal — Summary of Consultation
To be summarised after December consultation

Clir Ibbotson proposed a zigzag bollard road layout to be considered within the consultation.
This was proposed and seconded and voted in favour as an outcome of the consultation

1711/010  Friends of Stations Group — Clir D Wells
Clerk to contact Barry Coward to begin discussions for a FOS group
1711/011 Planning for consideration
a) PA/2017/1689, Planning permission to erect a single storey side extension
Mulberry Lodge, 27 St Barnabas Road, Barnetby-Le-Wold, DN38 6JB —
PROPOSED TO APPROVE - NO OBJECTIONS
1711/012  Planning for noting

a) PA/2017/1159 Refusal — Planning Permission to retain the change of use of a building
for use as an auction room at Grainstore, Marsh Lane, Barnetby - NOTED

b) PA/2017/1184 — Full Planning Permission - to erect a two storey and single storey
extension at Maple Lodge, Queens Road, Barnetby Le Wold, DN38 6JH - NOTED

c) PA/2017/1384 — Grant of Prior Approval — determination of the requirement for prior
approval for the demolition of public house The Railway Inn, 28 Kings Road, Barnetby Le
Wold, DN38 6HJ — has been considered and APPROVED - NOTED

1711/013  Finance update and payments

a.) Parish acct payment schedule as attached — RESOLVED TO APPROVE
b.) Recreational Field account payment and overview — NO PAYMENTS

c.) Any transfers of money required from the Parish Account to the Recreational Field —
NO TRANSFERS

1711/014 Correspondence for noting
a) Community Responder Service — NOTED

b) Community Wellbeing Offer - NOTED
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c) Street Sports (Thursdays 5 — 6:30pm) — Clir Wilson asked for some monitoring on
numbers for next meeting — clerk to action - NOTED

1711/015 Correspondence for action / discussion
a) Community Safety Fund — RESOLVED CLERK TO SUBMIT BID

b) Adverse Weather Conditions Guidance / Snow Warden Information — NOTED Clir
Wells Snow Warden

1711/016  Urgent Highway Matters and Updates

Pot Hole Kings Road — awaiting survey

Kings Road Hedge — Clerk to make contact with Yarbrough Estates

New Build - Marsh Lane — boundary wall to close to the road. — Clerk to raise with NLC
1711/017 Remembrance Sunday — Update and thanks — Clir D Wells

The parish council wished to thank Clir Wells for his efforts in the organisation of the
Remembrance Sunday events. Clir Wells also wished to thank Wendy Broughton for her
assistance which helped considerably in the facilitation of the road closure.

1711/018 Barnetby in Bloom

Clerk updated that a meeting was held on 4 November 2017 to think of ideas of ways to
utilise the funding offer.

it was agreed that planters and displays will be installed in various locations throughout the
village it was also hoped that community groups and network rail will support the In Bloom
project.

Clerk in contact with Network Rail to discuss tidying the embankment.
Clir Ibbotson agreed to make contact with St Barnabas School — Mrs Murray
1711/019  Delegate Report — Standing Agenda Items

a.) Village Hall - Noted

b.)  NATS - Next meeting 15 December 2017

) Airport — Next meeting 13 December 2017

d.)  Singleton Birch - No updates

e.) Cemetery - No Updates

f.) Skeggar Beck / Drainage Forum — No Updates

1711/020  Agenda next month — to take any items for members
Co-Option of Tabitha Ibbotson
Street Sports

Salt Bins
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NLC to enforce hedge cutting
1711/021 To confirm date of next meeting —18 December 2017 at 6:15pm

The meeting was duly closed at 19:56
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